
MINUTES OF WAPAKONETA CITY BOARD OF EDUCATION 
REGULAR SESSION 

WAPAKONETA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
Tuesday, January 12, 2021 

7:15 PM 

The meeting of the Board of Education of the Wapakoneta City School District was called to 
order by President Joshua Little. 

ROLL CALL 

Upon the roll being called, the following were present: 

BOARD MEMBERS: 
Brian Cossel 
Joshua Little 
Ron Mertz 
Gregg Ruppert 
Willie Sammetinger 

Also in attendance were Aaron Rex, Superintendent; Angie Sparks, Treasurer; administrators 
and community members. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Joshua Little, Board President. 

BOARD MEMBER RECOGNITION 

Mr. Aaron Rex, Superintendent, said a few remarks about all of the Board Members. These 
remarks are included as part of his report attached to the agenda. 

RETIREE RECOGNITION 

Retiree Recognition - Recognize the following retirees: 

CHERYL ERB - Bus Driver since November of 1995 

TODD GERSTNER- Custodian since June of 1991 and Maintenance since 1993 

Mr. Aaron Rex said a few remarks regarding each retiree and congratulated them on their 
retirement. Both have been rehired by the District so they were also welcomed back. 

Mr. Mike Watt also said a few remarks about the retirees. He stated that during Cheryl's career 
she worked with a lot of students with special needs, which takes a certain kind of person. He 
thanked her for all of her years of service. Mr. Watt stated that Todd took on the role of 
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Maintenance Supervisor five years ago. He was a little reluctant at first, but has done a great job. 
He has built a good rapport with staff and students. He thanked Todd for his leadership. 

Mr. Little presented both retirees with a gift from the Board of Education and thanked them for 
their years of services. 

EDUCATIONAL REPORTS 

Mr. Aaron Rex stated that it has only been eight school days since the last time administrators 
shared a report with the school board. He said that if they wanted to share one thing that has 
happened since then, they are more than welcome to. 

Mr. Jason Wolke stated that since the last meeting there have been a lot of assessments going on. 
He wanted to thank Carrie for all of the reports she has put together for the administrators. They 
are ~etting a lot of information and diving deep into it right now. Today the District enrolled the 
1071 new elementary student for this school year. It is a kindergartner. We are still growing and 
the future looks bright for Wapakoneta City Schools. Mr. Sammetinger asked how many 
students the District has lost since the start of the school year. Mr. Wolke was not sure of the 
answer, but he knows that it has been a net positive gain. 

Mrs. Nikki Sutton would like to celebrate that Wapakoneta Elementary has kids in school five 
days a week. She also wanted to mention that the kids are glad to be here as well and that this 
year they did not have any transition issues coming back from break. She appreciates what 
everyone is doing to keep our kids in school. 

Mr. Will Snyder stated that this is the last week of the nine weeks. He mentioned that they are 
celebrating their PBIS award winners this week. He briefly described the PBIS system that Mr. 
Cutnaw has implemented at Wapakoneta Middle School. He also mentioned how wonderful the 
new health department standards are with quarantines. He stated that they have had several 
positive cases this week, but they haven't had to take as many kids out of the classroom. 

Mr. Aaron Rex stated that he took a tour of the PBIS rewards store. He indicated that many 
people have donated items towards it. Mr. Snyder mentioned that the goal is to earn the bronze 
status after the first year of implementation. Wapakoneta would be the only school in the county 
to achieve this status. If it doesn't happen this year, it should happen next year. 

Mr. Scott Minnig stated that last Thursday they had a meeting at the high school with the new 
student council social group. It gave students the opportunity to speak up about issues in the 
school that administrators may not see. There were 27 students from all grades and all 
subgroups in the building at the meeting. They and the members of the Gatekeepers Club 
worked together to come up with a slogan, "Wapak Way," in order to create a culture ofrespect. 
Some of the items they felt were the biggest concerns in the building were mental health, 
supervision in the bathrooms, students wearing masks correctly, technology access at home for 
some students, and how kids interact with one another appropriately and inappropriately. This 
information was compiled and then shared with the entire student body. They were asked to vote 
on what they thought was the most glaring issue in the building. Of the 185 students who 
responded, 54% stated mental health was the biggest issue. Mr. Minnig said they will take this 
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information, meet monthly as a group, and work together to come up with the solutions for the 
issues they face. 

Mr. Aaron Rex brought up the concern regarding supervision in the bathrooms. He mentioned 
that the concerns arose because of students possibly vaping. Mr. Rex isn't sure that parents 
understand how big an issue vaping really is. He stated that the District has always struggled 
with supervising the bathrooms. For one thing, you can't put cameras in there because it is 
illegal. Staff does not have the time to go stand in the bathrooms to monitor them between 
classes. They are generally out in the hall monitoring the activity there or getting stuff ready for 
their next class. It is something they will continue to work on. He liked how the students are 
being proactive and trying to change these things. He stated that we do a really good job here at 
Wapakoneta City Schools, but we should always be asking how we can get better. 

Ms. Carrie Knoch stated that preschool registration is rolling in quickly. She stated that we are in 
a position that people may not get their first choice. There is still plenty of room for students, 
but spots are filling quickly. She also mentioned that the District tracked pretty carefully how 
many of our students were quarantined from being exposed to a positive case and then ended up 
being symptomatic or testing positive themselves. She stated that it was less than 5%, so what 
the staff and students are doing in the buildings is working. 

Mr. Mike Watt stated that this week the District got some good news from the City of 
Wapakoneta. They are going to start offering some LED incentives, which will be good as we 
change out the lights at Wapakoneta Middle School this coming March/ April and then 
Wapakoneta Elementary School after that. 

Mr. Brad Rex thanked Caitlin Helmstetter for her reaction to a student from Fairview High 
School having seizures during the big wrestling tournament that was held at the high school this 
past weekend. She handled it very calmly. He also thanked the City for their quick response 
with an ambulance. Mr. Rex spoke to the mother of the young man and he is okay. 

Mr. Aaron Rex thanked Brad for following up with the mother, which he knew helped ease her 
mind. He wanted to point out that this is an example of how our employees are going above and 
beyond. 

Mr. Aaron Rex's Board report can be found attached to the minutes. 

REPORTS FROM THE BOARD 

Mr. Ron Mertz, Apollo Representative, stated that at the recent meeting Jackie Place was elected 
President of the Apollo Board and Ned Stechschulte was elected Vice-President. He stated that 
for the first time since the inception of the LPN program, all students collected enough credits to 
take the state board and all passed. 
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ROUTINE BUSINESS 

3-21 Member Gregg Ruppert moved, Member Brian Cossel seconded to approve the following 
items: 

Approve minutes from the meetings held December 15 and December 30, 2020. 

Approve monthly financial reports. 

Approve Permanent Appropriations for FY '21. 

Accept donations from the following: 
$1,000 - from Rotary Club for masks 
$250 - from Sertoma for FF A 

Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion carried 5 - 0. 

PERSONNEL MATTERS 

4-21 Member Ron Mertz moved, Member Joshua Little seconded to approve the following 
items: 

Accept the following retirements: 
KAY DORNER - end of the 2020-21 school year 
DEBORAH V ANTILBURG - July 31, 2021 

Approve the following employee leaves: 
LINDA NIGH - approximately two weeks beginning 1/11/21 
JARED SELOVER- five days beginning approximately 1119/21 
KIM SELVEY - 1/4/21through1/8/21 
KARA SPRINGER- approximately four weeks beginning approximately 3/15/21 

Employ the following substitutes for the 2020-21 school year: 
TRACY CHESS - Secretary 
TRACY CHESS - Paraeducator 
ALAYNA TREADWAY - Teacher 

Employ the following on supplemental contracts: 
TRAVIS MOYER- Weight Room Coordinator- Winter - Step 4 - $2,445.61 
MIKE BOGAN - Weight Room Coordinator - Winter Ratio (1/2) - Step 4 - $922.12 
NICK TRUESDALE - Weight Room Coordinator - Winter Ratio (1/2) - Step 4 - $922.12 
SCOTT WILSON - Softball Assistant - Step 4 - $4,690. 76 
MARK SCHLOSSER-Track Assistant - Step 4 - $4,690.76 
DANIEL KETNER - Track Assistant - Step 1 - $3,608.28 
JENNIFER ZWIEBEL - MS Track - Step 4 - $3,528.10 
TARYN NEWMAN - MS Track- Step 4 - $3,528.10 
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Mr. Gregg Ruppert wanted to go on record as saying that he wants to make sure the three 
weight room coordinators hired tonight will be working with all off-season coaches to 
assist with all off-season athletes to strengthen all programs. 

Mr. Josh Little wants the weight room to be open to all sports and for our staff to be 
inclusive of all sports as well. 

Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion carried 5 - 0. 

ADDITIONAL PERSONNEL ITEMS 

5-21 Member Willie Sammetinger moved, Member Ron Mertz seconded to approve the 
following item: 

WCA Memorandum of Understanding 
Approve a Memorandum of Understanding with the Wapakoneta Classified Association, 
which will amend the Collective Bargaining Agreement dated July 1, 2018, through June 
30, 2021, to set forth language related to maternity leave. (copy included in minutes) 

Mr. Aaron Rex stated that the reason this is taking place tonight is that there was no 
language in the contract regarding maternity leave for classified staff. Therefore, the 
language was taken from the certified contract and will be used. It is a benefit to our 
employees. 

Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion carried 5 - 0. 

6-21 Member Ron Mertz moved, Member Gregg Ruppert seconded to approve the following 
item: 

Emplov the following on a supplemental contract: 
TRACI TURNER-MS Track- Step 4 - $3,528.10 

Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 4 Nay: OAbstain: 1. The motion carried 4-
0-1 with Brian Cossel abstaining. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

There is no school on January 15 and January 18. The second semester begins January 19. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

7-21 Member Willie Sammetinger moved, Member Gregg Ruppert seconded to adjourn to 
Executive Session at 7:42 p.m. for the following purpose: appointment or employment 
of public employee, official, licensee, or regulated individual, unless the public 
employee, official, licensee, or regulated individual requests a public hearing; with no 
action to be taken. 
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Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion carried 5-0. 

ADJOURNMENT 

8-21 Member Gregg Ruppert moved, Member Willie Sammetinger seconded to exit executive 
session and adjourn the meeting at 9:05p.m. 

Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. The motion carried 5 - 0. 
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FISCAL CERTIFICATE 

WAPAKONETA CITY SCHOOLS 

The Treasurer, Board President, and Superintendent of Wapakoneta City Schools 
certify that the monies required to meet the obligations entered into by the Board 
of Education have been lawfully appropriated by the Board of Education, and are 
either in the Treasury of the Board or are in the process of being collected to the 
credit of the appropriate fund, free from any previous encumbrances, and the 
Board has in effect for the current fiscal year and the succeeding fiscal year the 
authorization to levy taxes including the renewal of existing levies which, when 
combined with the estimated revenue from all other sources available to the Board 
on the date of this certificate, are sufficient to provide the operating revenues 
necessary to enable the Board to operate an adequate educational program for all 
the days set forth in its adopted school calendar for the current year and in the 
succeeding fiscal year equal to the number of days instruction has been held and 
is scheduled in the current year. This also includes multi-year contracts. This 
certific8:te is given in compliance with Sections 5705.391, 5705.41, 5705.412, and 
5705.44 of the Ohio Revised Code. 

This certificate applies to each action item approved by the Board of Education 
during this meeting. 

Date of Certificate: ------~1 ...... /~1=2 ...... /=2~1 _ ______ _ 

Treasurer: ~O,~rµl~a__fV/_£ ___ p~------
Board President: -9-~------J:;7-~_. ___________ _ 

Superintendent: --_,.,_4 _ _,,,__~_~ __ .,.-_W'\--'--_L-=--~-"---------



1-11-~1 

Retirees 

Cheryl Erb: Has served in the district as a bus driver for 26 years. As we all know being a bus 
driver is one of the most difficult positions in the school district. It isn't just about driving the bus, 
but also making sure that the students are safe and feel welcomed by the driver. A bus driver is 
the first person that a student sees and they are a representative of our school system. Cheryl 
has driven thousands of students to school over the years and we are lucky to have her 
returning as a retire/rehired employee. Thank you Cheryl for all you have done for our students 
and our school system. 

Todd Gerstner: Todd has served as a custodian, but primarily has worked in the maintenance 
department for 30 years. I cannot count how many times I have heard the saying, just call Todd. 
When you need something fixed, if you are looking for an underground water line, or simply 
need help you just call Todd. For the last 5 years he has served as the maintenance supervisor 
providing not only direction, but training for our staff who take care of everything from the 
grounds to electrical, plumbing, technology and more. Many times when you are looking for an 
answer you don't need a blueprint, Todd can pull it up in his head. I would say we will miss 
Todd Gerster, but he has already started back to work! 



Superintendent Report for Meeting 

Aaron Rex 

1/12/20 

);;>- I recently spoke with our Career Counselor, Laura Mears. She stated that our 8 students in the 
STNA program have all completed and passed the course in our partnership with Rhodes State. 
They will now move on to the state board exam. There will be 8 more students starting the 
course during second semester. We have had multiple students take part in the internship 
program first semester and there will be approximately 40 more getting this experience the 
second half of the year. They have been in areas such as police work, accounting, skilled labor, 
law, veterinary work and more. We have received a lot of positive feedback and see the 
program growing. 

);;>- We were able to do some of our classroom walkthroughs at the high school once we returned 
from break. I say this every time, but it is always enjoyable to see the teaching and learning 
taking place in our classrooms. 

);;>- As you know the district submitted a bid for 8 acres of land on the south side of Redskin Trail 
near the softball field. Our bid for this strip of land was not accepted as another individual 
purchased the entire property. 

);;>- This month is school board recognition month. I would like to recognize and thank our school 
board members for their leadership and dedication to Wapakoneta City Schools. The one thing 
that I appreciate most about our 5 school board members is that I know that they truly care 
about our school and this community. In every decision they make they take into consideration 
what is best for our young people and our staff. I would like to recognize them now: 

o Mr. Brian Cossel-He has been a member of the school board for 3 years and serves on 
the Athletic Board/Parent Information Group, and the Performing Arts Center 
Committee. 

o Mr. Josh Little-Has been a board member for 6 years and is our current Board President. 
Mr. Little is on the Finance Committee and is the Legislative Liaison. 

o Mr. Ron Mertz-Has been a school board member for 20 years. He has served in many 
different roles and is currently on the Facilities Committee and is Student Achievement 
Liaison. In addition he is a member of the Performing Arts Center Committee. 

o Mr. Gregg Ruppert-Gregg has been a board member for three years and is our current 
Vice President. He serves on the Athletic Board/Parent Information Board and the 
Finance Committee. 

o Mr. Willie Sammetinger-Willie has been a board member for 16 years. He is a member 
of our Facilities Committee. 

Even though we see board meetings taking place once a month, there is much, much more that 
goes into being a board member. Phone calls, emails, events, and big decisions are all part of 
job that may not always receive a thank you, but truly make a huge impact on our outstanding 
school system. Thank you for your service to Wapakoneta City Schools. 



Cridersville Elementary 
501 Reichelderfer Rd 
Cridersville, OH 45806 
www.wapak.org 

January 2021 

WAPAKOMEm 
- REDSKINS ---.. 

New Elementary Students to Wapakoneta 

Jason A. Wolke, Principal 
Melanie Schnippel, Secretary 

Phone: 419-645-3000 
Fax: 419-645-3003 

Each year at this time, I begin to notify the board about the growth we are seeing in this district at the 
elementary level. To date, we have added 101 new students to our classrooms. Not all of the 101 
are brand new to the district, but well over 95% are. Some of these students were unenrolled at the 
beginning of the year due to COVID restrictions and were homeschooled. At the halfway point of the 
school year, several of these parents have enrolled their children back with Wapakoneta City Schools. 
I believe that at no other time in the lives of anyone living, have we understood the importance of 
learning in a classroom with a teacher. Thank you to everyone in this room for making this happen at 
wcs. 

Guys in Ties 
We are up and running again! I have personally met with each grade level and discussed with them 
the plan of meeting and topics. As this has turned into something in previous years that has gained a 
lot of traction, another "group" has also started at CES. Girls in Pearls will be very similar to Guys in 
Ties in that they will have topics focused on being Respectful, Responsible and Kind. Aundrea Brown, 
Cori Fields, and Jill Stubbs will be leading these groups. 

Together we are creating a schedule so that when the girls are with them, the boys can come with me 
or whoever is working with the boys that week. In the past, Mr. Rex and Mr. Watt have agreed to 
speak with them. This year I thought it would be great for Mr. Cutnaw or Mr. Snyder to lead a session 
about Middle School expectations. We will work on this closer to the time of delivery. 

Returning Students from Online 
At the beginning of the school year, 50 students from Cridersville Elementary School had families 
choose to do online schooling rather than send their student to school. Shortly after the school year 
started, that number was reduced to around 25. At the end of the first nine week grading period, this 
number was reduced a little over half again. At the end of the second nine weeks, CES has only 6 
students that will remain online. Now some of you might say, "That's because the parent needs a 
break." I say, "We're just that NEEDED!" 

SEL and Guidance 
I have spoken on the addition of the SEL position in the past but just wanted to take a moment to 
reiterate the important job Mrs. Fields is doing. Carrie Knoch as my witness, our preschool rosters 
have taken a sudden increase in number, but have exponentially increased in needs and supports. 
Having the addition and support of the SEL has proven to be worthwhile for student and family. We 
will continue to grow this program in the hopes that Mrs. Fields can become permanent at CES. 
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-ENAOLLmENT 2021/22-

Preschool enrollment for 2021 /22 opened on Monday. Packets can be picked up at the Board 
Office. Once the packet is returned, we will place them on a waiting list. New students will be 
added to classrooms in late February/early March when we have a good idea about the 
intentions of current students. In the last few days, we've had a GREAT response and already 
probably have 20 on a list! 

Kindergarten Registration will be online this year. It worked well last year this way. This also 
gives the parents a little more flexibility with time and keeps the Board Office staff safer without 
so many visitors. Here is the information if you are asked: 

: How to become port of the Wapakoneta CLASS OF 2034 • 
: "Child must be 5 years old on or before Aug 1, 2021 

:·---··-·-·------------ ....................... -.... -- ....... .. 
l STEP2; 

• ------------------\ j Gather Required Documents: 

: \° ~r \ j • Proof of Residency (Current 
: \ t-Aorlt 'I° or \ l utility bill, deed or rental 

\ c:o\ef\d &th \/ lease, bonk statement, check 
\ fof t,Aor:"'"°\h 1 stub, etc) 
\ .t,AofC" '' : \ comp\e\e : • Any cus~ody or divorce 
\ to 5 '2. g., 3 : papers 1f oppUcob!e \ --=~~~--- ------1 (including shored parenting) 

- j • Child's Birth Certificate 

: l-:.~-:.--~hild'~-~~~unizatlon Records j 
: :--------------------- STEP 3: --------------- - -----,-~ 

: ! submit Information . : i Documents ond following information (1) current emat\ 
• : and (2) phone number, (3) building preferred 
: ! Wo okoneto Elementary or Cridersville Elementary, 
• : : the (4) name of the parent that will be completing 
: l ~~e onllne enrollment need to be submitted in one of 

• l the folla.ving ways: . . 
. i Emon- schnch@wopok.org be 

! (If you do not hove access to a scanner, you should .... 
• . 'th your smart phone onu : able to toke o picture WI 

\ email to the above.) 

i Fox -419.739.2918 Attn: Charlotte 

\ Coples moy be placed in the drop box ~oted t? the l right of the front door ot the Administration Office 

! (1102 Gordenio Driv~~~~-~~~~~~)~------------ - ·--·-·---·· 
,_ --·-------·--·--- ....... 

ONLINE ENROLLMENT 
PROCESS 

· Once the required documents 
ore received ond reviewed, you 
will receive on email or phone coll 
with on access code to begin 
onUne enrollment 

· OnUne enrollment cannot be completed with o cell phone. It 
must be done on o toblet, chromebook or personal 
computer. 

· If you ore unable to complete this ot home, call 419-739-2905 : 
and on appointment will be set up to do the enrollment via • 
telephone. 

· If your residence is not In the 'Mlpokoneto City School 
District, on open enrollment form will be sent to you. 

HEALTH CONCERNS 
A school nurse will review your childs immunization record ' 
end medical concerns disclosed on the enrollment form ond • 
contact you, if odditionol information is required. Additional • 
concerns con be discussed ct the screening appointment 

SCREENING APPOINTMENTS 
Once your enrollment is processed, you will be contacted via • 
email to schedule a screening appointment. 

QUESTIONS 
If you hove ony question$, please contact Charlotte Schnippel • 
at 419-739-2905. 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ....... ..... .... ... .......... . 
This information can also be found at https://www.wapak.org/EnrollingYourChild.aspx 

-STUDENT GAOWTH AND ACHIEVEmENT-

Mid-Year testing has been completed. A summary of the results can be found on the next page 



. 
·~ 2020-21 M\dyear 
~ \1w Data summary 

MAP (1-10) 
..... elebrations: 
• Projected proficiency reports from 19-20 and 20-21 

are somewhat similar in the proficient and accelerated areas. This is good news 
due to being remote last spring and with quarantines this fall. 

• Growth for 1st Grade Math, 8th Grade Math, 1st Grade Reading, 2nd Grade 
Reading, 6th Grade Reading, 9th Grade Reading and 5th Grade Science 

• Numerical and Algebraic Expressions is an area with relatively strong 
performance in math in grades 8-10 over several years 

• Geometric Measurement and Modeling is an area with relatively strong 
performance in math in grades 8-10 over several years 

• Geometry is an area with relatively strong performance in math in grades 2-4 
over several years 

• The Real and Complex Number Systems is an area with relatively strong 
performan~e in math in grades 6-8 over several years 

Challenges: 
• Number of students projected to score advanced has dropped in reading and 

math. 
• Growth for 5th Grade Math, 3rd Grode Reading, 4th Grade Reading, 5th Grade 

Reading, 7th Grade Reading, 8th Grade Reading, 10th Grade Reading, 6th Grade 
Science, 7th Grade Science and 8th Grade Science 

• Descriptive Statistics in grades 8-10 
• Applications of Probability in grades 8-10 

30% -

PROJECTED PROFICIENCY MATH 
12.5% 

PROJECTED PROFICIENCY ELA 
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Celebration: Reading, Literary Text Scores are above 
the state average. 

2020-21 M\dyear ~ 
Data Summary ~ \1 

Challenges: Writing (56% are below proficient), Average Score is below the state 
average 

Ti I e ed: 21 

31% 

132 

Celebration: Nice Growth in Letter Naming Fluency Overall from fall to winter 

Challenges: Overall Achievement, Phonemic Awareness is a concern 

100.00% 

75.00% 

50.00% 

25.00% 

0.00% 
LNF PSF NWS-CLS NWF-WWR WRF 



(3-:J. 1) 

1-\;;l.-21 

Fiscal Year 2021 Permanent Appropriations 

Prior Year Total 
FUND sec Descri2tion Encumbrances Ap2ro2riations 

001 0000 GENERAL FUND 229,997.94 31,635,142.87 
001 9013 General Fund- Wellness 14,262.55 
007 9902 SPECIAL TRUST/UNCLAIMED 1 082.76 

Total General Fund Type 229,997.94 31,650,488.18 

002 9888 Bond Retirement 1,899,512.50 

003 9209 Turf Replacement/Enhancement PI Fund 3,500.00 24,057.93 
003 9217 HV AC Controls Lease Fund 2,497.48 
003 9220 Grandstand Lease Fund 561,454.00 233,404.20 
003 9896 INCOME TAX: PERM IMPROVEMENT 193,517.97 1,216,077.00 
003 9920 P.I. Donations:Athletics:Pepsi/Other Support 1,597.00 5,500.00 

Total Capital Project Fund Type 760,068.97 1,481,536.61 

006 0000 LUNCHROOM 1,585,483.09 
012 0000 Adult Education 208.28 
018 9250 HIGH SCHOOL PSS FUND . 7,101.50 

018 9350 MIDDLE SCHOOL PSS FUND 27,221.76 
018 9555 WES: PSS FUND 10,054.12 
018 9650 CRIDERSVILLE SCHOOL PSS FUND 1,822.69 
019 9018 Family and Community Engagement Grant - WES 426.02 
019 9020 MMGW Mini Grant 
019 9116 Believe in Ohio Grant 28.05 
019 9118 Family and Community Engagement Grant - CES 597.18 
019 9120 Auglaize County Farm Bureau Grant 0.41 
019 9216 Ametek Foundation Grant 151.50 270.00 
019 9218 Student Leadership Academy 1,470.52 
019 9219 Activated School Challenge Grant Fund 1,059.41 
019 9220 Wapakoneta Area_Community Foundation Gran1 -25.00 
019 9318 PBIS Implementation Project 
019 9420 Auglaize County Farm Bureau Grant - FFA 500.00 
019 9520 Activated School Challange Grant - CES 2,000.00 
034 9208 Classroom Facilities Maintenance Fund 93,382.84 325,000.00 
035 0000 Severance Fund 250,000.00 
300 0000 ATHLETIC ACCOUNT 432.30 187,138.00 
300 9013 Washington D.C. Trip 5,971.58 
300 9200 . BAND 11,797.76 
300 9202 SCHOOL CHOIRS 18,888.95 
300 9203 School Drama Club 8,705.08 
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Fiscal Year 2021 Permanent Appropriations 

Prior Year Total 
FUND sec Descri tion Encumbrances Appropriations 

300 9204 Robotics Club 5,254.75 

300 9211 Wapakoneta Middle School Music Fund 2,752.96 

300 9311 Mlddle School Ambassador's Club 1,331.70 

439 9220 Early Childhood Education Expansion Grant 6,124.81 

439 9221 Early Childhood Education Expansion Grant 56,000.00 

451 9202 Public Schools Connectivity Subsidy Grant 9,000.00 

461 9220 Making Middle School Grades Work:CT &AEd 

461 9221 Making Middle School Grades Work:CT&AEd 8,000.00 

467 9220 Student Wellness and Success Funding 1,064,683.08 

499 9220 Ohio School Safety Training Grant 5,929.27 

499 9420 Bus Purchase Program 47,247.77 47,247.77 

507 9221 ESSER Federal Grant 326,580.01 

507 9321 LSTA CARES Act Federal Grant 
510 9221 Coronavirus Relief Fund 157,929.97 

516 9220 Special Education, Part B-IDEA 

516 9221 Special Education, Part B-IDEA 637,984.70 

572 9220 Title I 8,387.22 25,522.14 

572 9221 Title I 354,241.24 

572 9321 Expanding Opportunities for Each Child Non-Co 7,677.00 

587 9221 IDEA Preschool Grant for the Handicapped 17,350.57 

587 9321 6b RESTORATION-PRESCHOOL RESTORATI' 
590 9220 Improving Teacher Quality, Title II-A 3,310.90 

590 9221 Improving Teacher Quality, Title II-A 65,672.97 

599 9220 Title IV-A Grant 

599 9221 Title IV-A Grant 29,523.66 

599 9221 LSTA CARES Act Federal Grant 31000.00 

Total Special Revenue Fund Type 149,601.63 5,280,886.90 

022 9250- HS FACULTY FUND 4,365.79 

022 9350 MS FACULTY FUND 1,773.63 

022 9555 Wapakoneta Elementary Faculty Fund 657.20 

022 9650 Cridersville Faculty Fund 1,311.05 

022 9218 OHSAA Tournament Fund 28,000.00 

200 9201 ART CLUB 2,575.57 

200 9214 FFA 674.00 95,606.02 

200 9217 Gatekeepers 3,319.38 

200 9218 FRENCH CLUB 4,498.95 

200 9230 NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY 1,909.34 

200 9238 RETRO 10,399.70 
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Fiscal Year 2021 Permanent Appropriations 

Prior Year Total 
FUND sec Desert tion Encumbrances A ro riations 

200 9240 SPANISH CLUB 2,106.01 
200 9242 STUDENT SENATE 9,776.87 
200 9310 Middle School Art Club 771.42 
200 9312 STUDENT COUNCIL - MIDDLE SCHOOL 1,671.34 
200 9920 Class of 2021 0.96 
200 9922 Class of 2022 2,169.00 
200 9923 Class of 2023 1,454.70 
200 9924 Class of 2024 

Total Fiduciary Fund Type 674.00 1721366.93 
Totals 111401342.54 40,4841791.12 


